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CS 16 (101) – Introduction to Computing – Fall 2008
Instructor:  Dr. Chris Healy   (phone:  294-2233,  

email:  chris.healy@furman.edu)

Class meetings:  10:00-11:15 TR in 106 Riley Hall 
(labs held in room 201, Mondays 2:30-4:30pm)

Office hours:  9:30-10:20 MWF in 200-I Riley Hall 

(but feel free visit any time)

Textbooks:

Computer Science Illuminated (3rd edition), by Dale and Lewis
Exploring Excel 2007 Comprehensive (2nd edition) by Grauer, Mulbery and Scheeren
Each student will be given a memory stick.  This will make it convenient to store your lab work.  Please pay attention to class announcements, such as reading and homework assignments, on the class Web site http://cs.furman.edu/~chealy/cs16.  
Course objectives:

1. To be able to use the computer as a problem solving tool.
a. Using Excel to solve a variety of quantitative problems
b. Manipulating databases with Access

c. A lesser emphasis on other software such as Dreamweaver, Photoshop
2. To understand and be able to articulate basic computing concepts.
a. How various forms of information (such as numbers, text and pictures) can be modeled, stored and manipulated by the computer

b. Basic algorithmic procedures such as how to sort  and search data; plus other applications such as encryption

c. The function of a computer’s hardware, operating system and other software

d. How computers communicate with one another

Grade calculation:
25%  homework

20%  test #1 (Thursday, October 9, 2008)

20%  test #2 (Thursday, November 13, 2008)

35%  final exam (Wednesday, December 17, 2008 at 8:30am)
This class features a lot of hands-on experience using the computer.  Keeping up with the lab work is essential because each new lab activity builds on previous ones.  There will be about three homework assignments.  Please note the due date & time of each assignment.  If you need more time to complete an assignment, I will accept it as late if you submit it within 2 class days after it is due.  But you will receive a penalty of 15% for the first day and 30% (total) for the second day late.

All homework that you submit must represent your own work.  Copying someone else’s work or asking someone (such as a tutor) to help you solve assigned problems represents a serious act of academic dishonesty and will not be tolerated.  If you have any question regarding what is and what is not allowed, please don’t hesitate to ask me.  For students involved in cheating, penalties will be substantial, up to and including an automatic failing grade in the course.  The minimum penalty for cheating related to homework will be a failing grade on the assignment.  “I didn’t know it was wrong” is no excuse.  On the other hand, I encourage you to practice working unassigned problems to help prepare for exams, and for these problems, it is definitely appropriate to ask for help from other students or from a tutor.

In order to appreciate all the material of the course in the short schedule that we have, it is essential that you come to every class and lab.  Students are permitted one unexcused absence.  But for each additional unexcused absence, two percentage points will be deducted from your total grade in the class.  Excused absences include illness, circumstances beyond your control, or a required extra-curricular activity in which you are an official representative of the university.  In any case, you are required to submit the appropriate written documentation to excuse an absence.  

If you are absent from a test, you will earn a score of zero, unless your absence is excused.  If you know in advance that you cannot take a test, please let me know as soon as possible so that you can take it early.  Otherwise, if you are absent from a test due to an excused absence, then your final exam grade will substitute for that test’s score.

Tutorials
Starting in 2008, the administration has cut the number of ordinary class hours from about 55 to 40.  Unfortunately, this means that during our class hours I won’t have time to go over a lot of examples.  To help make up for some of the lost time, I will hold occasional tutorials (small-group meetings) on Wednesdays.  I realize that everybody has different schedules, so will hold tutorials at various times, such as:  10:30, 11:30, 12:30 and 1:30 on each Wednesday a tutorial is scheduled.  You will be assigned a tutorial time based on your schedule and preferences, but my goal is for each tutorial section to be small and about the same size.  You will be expected to attend at least 3 tutorials during the term.  A tutorial is not a lecture… the purpose of a tutorial is for us to go over examples, to review, or to go over any questions you have, in the atmosphere of a small group.

Don’t forget the most important thing – I am here for you.  Please come to my office anytime for help or advice in this course.  In addition, if you have any suggestions on how to improve the course, especially concerning the schedule and pacing of material, I would be eager to discuss these issues with you as well.  

